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National Futures Association has proposed a late filing fee for NFA Forms CPO-PQR and CTA-PR.  Assuming approval 

by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission, NFA intends to amend its Compliance Rule 2-46 to impose a $200 per 

business day fee on any commodity pool operator and commodity trading advisor that files a required Form PQR or PR 

after the relevant due date. 

Since 2010, NFA member CPOs have been required to file with NFA on a quarterly basis certain information regarding 

the pools they operate.  Generally, Form PQR is due within 60 days of the end of each March, June and September, and 

within 60 or 90 days of the end of each calendar year.  Since 2013, CTAs have been required to file Form PR within 45 

days of each calendar quarter end.  NFA stated that a number of CPOs and CTAs routinely file Forms PQR and/or PR 

after their required due dates.  As with late fees imposed on other categories of members, NFA’s goal is to have the fees 

serve to deter late filings. 

In its submission to the CFTC, NFA also stated that payment of a late fee would not preclude NFA from taking other 

disciplinary action for failure to comply with the deadlines imposed by NFA or CFTC rules. 
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If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact Rita M. Molesworth (212-728-8727, 

rmolesworth@willkie.com), Deborah A. Tuchman (212-728-8491, dtuchman@willkie.com), James E. Lippert  

(212-728-8945, jlippert@willkie.com) or the Willkie attorney with whom you regularly work. 

Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP is an international law firm with offices in New York, Washington, Houston, Paris, London, 

Frankfurt, Brussels, Milan and Rome. The firm is headquartered at 787 Seventh Avenue, New York, NY 10019-6099.  Our 

telephone number is (212) 728-8000 and our fax number is (212) 728-8111.  Our website is located at www.willkie.com. 
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